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[bookmark: _GoBack]To: All D-HH Providers

From: Ella Martin, MD, Medical Director of Microbiology
	Nisalda Carreiro, Microbiology Supervisor
 	
Date: 7/21/23
 
RE:  Temporary critical decrease in capacity for blood cultures

Situation: The microbiology laboratory’s overall capacity to incubate blood cultures has temporarily decreased by 25%.

Background:  One of our 4 blood culture instruments is unexpectedly out of service and awaiting new parts for repair.  This shortage is anticipated to last through early this coming week.

Assessment:  Mitigation measures must be implemented in order to continue receiving new blood cultures. 

Recommendation: Until our incubation capacity is restored, the following mitigations measures will be in place:

1) Providers must order new blood cultures judiciously. Diagnosing sepsis is critical to patient care, yet clinical need must be evaluated in all patients before ordering blood cultures.  Standing blood culture orders should be discontinued.

2) Blood cultures will be finalized at 4 days instead of 5 days. Multiple studies have shown that this temporary decreased hold time is unlikely to affect overall patient care because the vast majority of microbial organisms recovered on the 5th day of blood culture incubation are contaminants.

Any questions can be directed to Ella Martin, MD at isabella.w.martin@hitchcock.org.
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